Cheyenne Theater Meeting Minutes

December 10, 2018

Attending: Board Members Justin Lohr, Brent Rueb, Bridgette and Margyre Antholz, and Robert Grace; City Council representative Amanda Milne; and Manager Jessica Lee and Assistant Manager Emily Mullins.



The minutes of the last meeting are approved unanimously with a motion by Justin and second by Margyre. There is no financial report as the meeting is being held a week late, and Lila is unable to attend due to City Council meeting conflict.

It is reported that Brent ordered from Owens's, and Robert subsequently installed, the men's bathroom door-closer requested in the last meeting. Robert also added cover plates to the exposed wire connections in the auditorium and secured the wiring on the balcony aisle lighting.

Jesse reports that the new *Community Foundation* PSA trailer is playing and looks fine. She also reports that you may now get a pass to see an R-rated movie, if you are less than 17 years old, from the theater as well as the City Office. Finally, she told us that the Theater had a float in the annual *Parade of Lights*.

It is reported that Candi Douthit wants to play a mental health movie raising awareness of that issue. The Board agrees that she can do this, since it will be free admission and she has copyright permission for the contents, but they note that there is a still a \$250 fee to open the building, heat it, and provide staff.

They recommend that she might be able to show the mental health movie more economically at the High School, which reportedly has a fine screen and excellent sound system. Deb Harper had also mentioned a movie from an independent producer which has high plains agriculture as a theme, and the Board agrees that he movie sounds interesting, but probably doesn't have the broad-based appeal to be economically viable for a regular showing at the the Theater. Again, the Board recommends the High School as a venue.

Emily and Jesse report that we have several new concessions, including iced tea. Emily says that she looked up the food license regulations, and she is confident that we can prepare tea on-premises. Jesse also reports that we now have pretzels with a cup of cheese, nachos with cheese, and ice cream sandwiches.

The meeting adjourned at 6:42 PM.